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PLAN – BALANCING HOUSING MARKETS – DIAGNOSTIC



ASSESSMENT (Non-Key Decision)

Councillor Mrs E Mallinson declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct as she was a Board Member of the Carlisle Housing Association.

Portfolio
Environment Infrastructure and Transport

Subject Matter

To consider a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 12 February 2004 (Minute COS.39/04) following consideration by the Committee of the above Action Plan.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee reported that the Executive were being requested to ensure that enough funding was put into future Disabled Facilities Grants budgets to ensure that the Council could meet its obligations.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be assured that the City Council has sufficient funding to cover current commitments for Disabled Facilities Grants and that the City Council had included a sum in the 2004/05 Budget for these grants.  The provision of Disabled Facilities Grants was a statutory responsibility and should additional funding be required in 2004/05 this would be dealt with by the Executive but would not involve transfer of budgets from other initiatives.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







